   AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on the 7th day of April, 2014

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman



Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
      Meeting called to order at 7:09 p.m.


1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo led the pledge.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
Deputy Supervisor and Councilman, Gil Piaquadio invited the following N.F.A. students       to participate in the Town Board meeting as members of the panel:

Makayla Stepp-Davis, Yiji Suh and Gina Villachica 
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Add on Item 5A:   Department Head Reports

Add on Item 12A: Steve Williamson Retirement Announcement

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the audit in the amount                     of $228,783.19 for vouchers: 141487 to 141599.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


5A. (ADD ON): DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS


Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, Rob Petrillo reported the following: 

· Added to Chadwick Lake Park were 550 trout.
· Chadwick Lake has a total of 25 boats.  Beginning this Friday, April 11, 2014 we  will allow 15 boats out at a time and fishing is now as usual.

· Spring soccer has enrolled 242 children to date.

· Summer camp has collected $30,000.00.

· An Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Saturday, April 12, 2014 at 10:00 am for  children aged 3-8 years old.

· There are 3 Senior trips planned to date.  More information can be obtained by calling the Recreation Department at 564-7815.
Fleet Maintenance, Jim LaColla reported the following:
· Scheduled a bid opening date of April 28, 2014 for purchase and installation of emergency equipment/lighting for police vehicles.

 -      Fleet Maintenance is getting rid of surplus vehicles.

 -      Fleet Maintenance got rid of a container and scrap of tires.  
 -     The scrap tires sold for $2.00 each.

Building and Grounds, Les Cornell reported the following:
· This Saturday, April 12, 2014 the Lobby will have exterior work done on the vestibule and the following Saturday, April19, 2014 the interior will be completed.

· Storage units are moving along.
· The air conditioning for the vault area will be scheduled in the next couple of weeks.
· Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio stated that Les Cornell built shelves and painted the lobby area and that he went above and beyond and wanted to thank him.
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Assessor, John Venezia reported the following:
· Assessor, John Venezia stated that May 1st is the tentative assessment.  
· Notices will be sent to tax payers with any + or - fix assessments.    

· A notice will be placed in the newspaper in a week.

6. (7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Meadow Hill South Sewer 
Public Interest Order

Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gilbert J. Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew 
Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and publications were completed.  


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of 
Town 
Hall and on the town’s Web Site since March 18, 2014.  It was advertised in the Sentinel 

on March 28, 2014 and it was in the Mid  Hudson Times on March 26, 2014.  This 
complies with all of the requirements for a legal Public Hearing under New York State 
Law.  

MOTION was made at 7:12 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open the Public Hearing. 
 The motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

A. Public Interest Order – Town Engineer, Jim Osborne spoke about the increase and improvement of the facilities of the Meadow Hill South Sewer District, in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York (the “Sewer District”), being the construction of a replacement relief sewer from the building at Saddle Place to Union Avenue, including original furnishings, equipment, machinery, apparatus, and incidental improvements and expenses in connection therewith, at a maximum estimated cost of $1,160,000.  A contract will be submitted on Thursday, April 17, 2014 with the DOT and other agencies and will be prepared for a bid this summer.  Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, Mark Taylor stated that if the Title of the Newburgh Mall is unable to have all parties cleared of their easements, the town will have to go through an appraisal process which could take months.
MOTION was made at 7:21 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero to close the Public Hearing and the motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt this public interest order and the motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B. Soil Borings – Town Engineer, Jim Osborne discussed the proposed amendment to the design engineering proposal to conduct soil borings in the vicinity of and in Route 300 (shoulders).  These borings are required by the NYS DOT for the Highway Work Permit to allow boring under the state highway.  The estimated cost for this work is $6,332.00.  Final costs will depend on the actual depth of the borings completed in the field.


MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to have this item 



placed on the next available agenda for approval and the motion 



was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; 


Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman 


Piaquadio – yes.
Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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7. JUSTICE COURT: Hiring of Court Clerk
Town Justice, Richard Clarino interviewed for the full time position that is available in his department.  Mr. Clarino would like to offer the position to Kelly A Rugh as a provisional            Court Clerk.  Ms. Rugh’s employment is pending the Town Board’s approval, paperwork to be completed, physical, drug/alcohol testing and finger printing.   The rate of pay is $12.00 per hour with a start date of Thursday, April 17, 2014.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the hiring of provisional Court Clerk, Kelly A Rugh.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


8. CERTIORARI SETTLEMENT: Verizon New 
Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, Mark Taylor discussed the proposed Stipulation of Settlement and a proposed Stipulation of Discontinuance and the claimed refund liability.  The proposed settlement entails only a reduction in the 2014 assessments of the parcels and there will be NO refund liability for the Town of Newburgh or its districts.  Assessor, John Venezia and Mr. Taylor met with Jim Dombrowski, the petitioner’s representative and negotiated the following settlements below and agreed to discontinue the 2012 and 2013 proceedings and the 2014 assessment will be reduced as follows:

Year
  Tax Map No.
         2013 Assessment   2014 Assessment
Reduction


2014
  60.-3-22.21
               $686,000
           $655,700              ($30,300)


2014
  60.-3-28.2
               $311,400
           $256,750              ($54,650)


2014
  646-9999-631.9-1884
    $70,000
             $63,315                ($6,685)

       
2014
  646-9999-631.9-1881      $50,000
             $45,226                ($4,774)


2014
  646-9999-631.9-1882
  $140,000
           $126,635              ($13,365)

       
2014
  646-9999-631.9-1889    $740,000
           $669,345              ($70,655)

Mr. Taylor and Mr. Venezia believe  that this is a very good settlement for the Town as 
it avoids refunds and additional costs of litigation.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to authorize Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, Mark Taylor to enter into this settlement as proposed.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


9. PERSONNEL: Approval of Tail Claims (FCS) – Personnel Director Charlene Black requested the Town Board to authorize payments of all Tail Claims without setting a maximum amount. Approval for all Tail Claims from FCS, as done with PERMA, have three (3) signatures on the voucher, will certify the Town Board’s approval of such bills.  As with PERMA, the bills will be part of the Audit.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize payments of Tail Claims.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


10. ENGINEERING: Budget Transfer – Town Engineer Jim Osborne requested the Town Board approval for the following budget transfer:

From:

#8330.0472.4001
(Consultants – CLFP)


To:

#8330.0472.4002
(Consultants – DAT–WTP)


Amount:
$357,500
This budget transfer does not increase the budget line item #8330.0472 – Consultants.  It reallocates the existing funds between the operation of the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant and the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant to reflect anticipated costs of operation between the two plants.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to place this item on the next available agenda for approval.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
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VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

11. RECREATION: Grounds Maintenance Services – Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation Robert Petrillo informed the Town Board that Hudson Hills Contracting has declined the lawn maintenance bid awarded to them for Chadwick Lake Park, Park A.   Approval to select the second qualified bidder, R. Brewer Landscaping at a cost of $260 per week, is requested.  This is a one (1) year bid.  Mr. Petrillo stated that R. Brewer Landscaping has done free work for   the last three (3) years for the Town of Newburgh as has Lynn Warren.  Deputy Supervisor and Councilman, Gil Piaquadio stated that Mr. Brewer does an outstanding job.  He cleans up town roads on his own and takes great pride in the Town of Newburgh.  Mr. Piaquadio will be sending a letter of thanks and appreciation.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the second qualified bidder for the 2014 lawn maintenance bid, R. Brewer Landscaping.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


12. POLICE: Schedule Bid Opening for Installation of Emergency Lighting on Vehicles 
Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance, James LaColla requested a bid opening date of Monday, April 28, 2014 for the purchase and installation of Emergency Equipment/ Lighting for the following police vehicles:  (1) 2014 Ford Expedition, (1) 2014 Ford Police Interceptor Utility, (2) 2014 Chevrolet Impalas (unmarked units), (4) 2014 Ford Police Interceptor Sedans.  Completions of installations shall be no more than 120 days from award of contract.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve Monday, April 28, 2014 as the bid opening date for the purchase and installation of Emergency Equipment/Lighting     for 8 police vehicles. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

12A.(ADD ON) STEVE WILLIAMSON RETIREMENT – Steve Williamson sent a letter of 
retirement to Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio on March 20, 2014.  This 
request will become effective Thursday, April 17, 2014.  Mr. Piaquadio wished Steve 
Williamson well and thanked him for all of his contributions.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve Steve Williamson’s request          for retirement.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

13. ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Deputy Supervisor and Councilman, Gil Piaquadio 

· The Town of Newburgh Workshop Meeting scheduled on Wed., April 16, 2014            has been cancelled.
· The City of Newburgh bought the Armory back in 2010 for $1.00.   The Kaplan family has made many repairs to the building.  The Armory provides educational/social activities (soccer, acting, computers, reading, English lessons   etc.) every day for the children (Pre K – 6th Grade) of the City of Newburgh.  This               is open to all residents at no cost.  There were approximately 500 children last Saturday, April 5, 2014.  Parents must accompany any child attending. 
· Mr. Kaplan refuses to accept any accolades but is doing a wonderful job.

Councilman, George Woolsey

· Mr. Woolsey wished everyone a Happy Holiday.

Councilman, Paul Ruggiero 

· Mr. Ruggiero wished Steve Williamson a happy retirement and everyone a           Happy Easter.
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Town Clerk, Andrew Zarutskie
· Mr. Zarutskie informed everyone of an upcoming free rabies clinic for dogs, cats   and ferrets.  It will be held at the City of Newburgh Activity Center, 401 Washington Street on Saturday, April 26th from 12:00–3:00 pm.  The clinic is available to all Orange County residents.  To pre-register, please call 569-7311 or stop by the City Clerk’s office, City Hall, 1st Floor, 83 Broadway. Please bring proof or prior rabies vaccination for a three (3) year vaccination. 

· The Town Clerk’s office will be open for business on Saturday, May 5, 2014 from 9:00-12:00pm.  
14. PUBLIC COMMENTS
· Ann Fisher from Balmville addressed the Town Board.  Ann wanted  to thank the following: The Town Board for doing a wonderful job, thank Steven Williamson for taking care of the roads, and thank Andrew Zarutskie for all the help with the town code, paperwork and worrying about her safety.  Ann is impressed with Mark Taylor and Allan Gaul’s police blotter informational updates.    
15. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to adjourn the regular Town Board  meeting at 7:46 pm.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.



Meeting adjourned at 7:46 pm.





Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________   by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​__

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
       Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk 

BJM – 4/10/14
Updated 4/14/14

